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The thirtieth Unified Carrier Registration (UCR) Plan Board of Directors (Board) meeting was called to order by Avelino Gutierrez, Chair at 1:00 p.m. EDT.

Attendance: Board of Directors
Present - Sandy Bowling, Rick Craig, Avelino Gutierrez, Barbara Hague, David Hugel, Frank LaQua, Dave Lazarides, Bill Leonard, Angel Oliver, Bob Pitcher, Rich Schweitzer, Craig Sharkey, and Terry Willert

Absent - Buddy Covert and Robert Voltmann
Avelino Gutierrez established the teleconference ground rules.

Bill Leonard made a roll call of the States in which those persons in attendance introduced themselves and advised whether their state was enforcing the UCR.
The agenda was revised and approved.
Barb Hague made a motion to accept the minutes of the July 10, 2008, Board meeting.  The motion passed unanimously.
Bill Leonard provided the report of the Revenue and Fees Subcommittee.  States have been sent spreadsheets comparing MCMIS with Indiana Department of Revenue (INDOR) databases identifying carriers that have not registered in UCR.  Mailing lists for non-participating states will be provided next week. 

Bill Leonard made a motion to accept Missouri’s participation in UCR effective August 28, 2008, and to adopt Missouri’s letter as a template as to how the Board will treat Missouri’s participation. The motion passed with Barb Hague abstaining.  See Exhibit A.
David Hugel provided the report of the Federal Motor Carrier Safety Administration (FMCSA). All States participating are certified or are working through a certified vendor to upload and download data with FMCSA.  Based on the 2008 amendment to the UCR fees, the 2009 fees can continue. However, implementation of the new revenue entitlements must be addressed after the August 10, 2008 deadline for new States to participate in UCR.  If a new State does opt in by then, the Board must provide a revised entitlement figure to FMCSA.  
Barb Hague asked that the search function in SAFER be changed so that the use of the Enter key would work as well as clicking on the Search button.

Frank LaQua provided the report of the Depository Subcommittee. Billings were sent on July 18, 2008, to 11 donor States for 2007 (about $1,200,000) and 10 donor States for 2008 (about $8,200,000). 
Avelino Gutierrez made a motion that the Board direct the Depository Subcommittee to consider the percentage of the State’s carrier population in calculating the State’s entitlement for the distribution of revenues. Motion passed unanimously.
By consensus, the Board directed the Depository Subcommittee to come back to Board with 5 weighted factors to consider in calculating the distribution.  

Dave Lazarides provided the report from the UCR System Subcommittee.  The UCR System Subcommittee sent a request for proposal to vendors regarding the volunteer provision of UCR reports to the Board.  See Exhibits B1, B2, and B3.  Central Analysis Bureau, Inc., responded. See Exhibit C. Iteris, Inc., (Iteris) responded. See Exhibits D1 and D2. 

Dave Lazarides made a motion that the Board accept the Iteris proposal as the volunteer vendor, that the data and all subsequent products derived from the data will be the property of the Board, and that there is no guarantee of future monies coming to Iteris. The motion passed unanimously.
Avelino Gutierrez made a motion that the Board direct the UCR System Subcommittee to work with Iteris and the States that have their own registration systems to come up with an implementation schedule for the Board to consider relative to the information that is needed from each of these States in order to compile reports that the UCR System Subcommittee believes are necessary to assist the Board. The motion passed unanimously.

Currently, the information that Iteris provides to States that comes from SAFER.  The info provided to the Board will include the number of vehicles on which the carrier based its fees and will include info from all 7 states, including INDOR, that have their own systems.
Sandy Bowling provided the report from INDOR. Enhancements to the INDOR system are to provide a carrier with one opportunity to adjust up its payment upward by paying the difference. A second or additional adjustment must be worked through the carrier’s base state.

INDOR gives a UCR registrant three chances to send money on a bad e-check.
Barbara Hague provided the report of the Procedures Subcommittee.  

Avelino Gutierrez provided an update of UCR enforcement penalties by state.  See Exhibit E.
Scott Morris advised that his working group would bring recommendations regarding the Question & Answer document to the next Board meeting.
Avelino Gutierrez introduced the Board’s letter dated July 11, 2008, to USDOT Secretary Mary Peters regarding the 2009 UCR fees. See Exhibit F.  
Terry Willert asked for the criteria to inactivate a USDOT number.  John Steinhoff with FMCSA will provide the Board with that information.
Future Board Meetings are scheduled for:

September 4, 2008, 12:00 noon to 3:00 p.m. EDT

October 9, 2008, 12:00 noon to 3:00 p.m. EDT

November 6, 2008, 12:00 noon to 3:00 p.m. EST

The Board adjourned at 2:25 p.m. EDT.
Minutes approved by the UCR Board on __________, 2008

Terry L. Willert
UCR Board Secretary
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